
September 21, 2016 

 

Honorable Tony Zielinski 

Alderman, 14th Aldermanic District 

Room 205, City Hall 

 

SUBJECT: 14th ALD. DIST. - FILE #160671 

 EXCEPTION TO ALTERNATE-SIDE NIGHT PARKING ON 

 EAST EUCLID AVENUE FROM SOUTH MABBETT AVENUE 

 TO SOUTH PENNSYLVANIA AVENUE 

 

Dear Alderman Zielinski: 

 

In compliance with your request, legislation will be prepared for consideration at the next Public 

Safety Committee meeting to add the above location to the list of streets on which overnight parking 

is allowed on both sides of the street from March 2nd to November 30th. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

 

 

Jeffrey S. Polenske, P.E. 

City Engineer 

 

JCB:clm 

 

c:  Common Council 

 



September 21, 2016 

 

Honorable Tony Zielinski 

Alderman, 14th Aldermanic District 

Room 205, City Hall 

 

SUBJECT: 14th ALD. DIST. - FILE #160671 

 EXCEPTION TO ALTERNATE-SIDE NIGHT PARKING ON 

 EAST OTJEN STREET FROM SOUTH GRAHAM STREET 

 TO SOUTH KINNICKINNIC AVENUE 

 

Dear Alderman Zielinski: 

 

In compliance with your request, legislation will be prepared for consideration at the next Public 

Safety Committee meeting to add the above location to the list of streets on which overnight parking 

is allowed on both sides of the street from March 2nd to November 30th. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

 

 

Jeffrey S. Polenske, P.E. 

City Engineer 

 

JCB:clm 

 

c:  Common Council 

 



 

 

September 21, 2016 

 

Honorable Cavalier Johnson 

Alderman, 2nd Aldermanic District 

Room 205, City Hall 

 

SUBJECT: 2nd ALD. DIST. - FILE #160671 

 REMOVE ONE-HOUR PARKING ON WEST CONGRESS STREET 

 FROM NORTH 60TH STREET TO WEST MEDFORD AVENUE 

 

Dear Alderman Johnson: 

 

In compliance with your request, legislation will be prepared for consideration at the next Public 

Safety Committee meeting to remove the above-captioned parking restriction. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

 

 

Jeffrey S. Polenske, P.E. 

City Engineer 

 

JCB:clm 

 

c:  Common Council 

 



 

September 21, 2016 

 

Honorable Tony Zielinski 

Alderman, 14th Aldermanic District 

Room 205, City Hall 

 

SUBJECT: 14th ALD. DIST. - FILE #160671 

 REMOVE TWO-HOUR PARKING ON EAST EUCLID AVENUE 

 FROM SOUTH HERMAN STREET TO SOUTH CLEMENT AVENUE 

 

Dear Alderman Zielinski: 

 

In compliance with your request, legislation will be prepared for consideration at the next Public 

Safety Committee meeting to remove the above-captioned parking restriction. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

 

 

Jeffrey S. Polenske, P.E. 

City Engineer 

 

JCB:clm 

 

c:  Common Council 

 



 

 

September 21, 2016 

 

Honorable Robert J. Bauman 

Alderman, 4th Aldermanic District 

Room 205, City Hall 

 

SUBJECT: 4TH ALD. DIST. FILE #160671 

 INSTALL TWO-HOUR METER PARKING 8:00 AM TO 6:00 PM MONDAY-

 FRIDAY, AT THE RATE OF ONE DOLLAR AND FIFTY CENTS PER HOUR 

 AND TWO-HOUR PARKING 8:00 AM TO 6:00 PM ON SATURDAY ON THE 

 EAST SIDE OF NORTH 9TH STREET FROM WEST JUNEAU AVENUE TO 

 WEST WINNEBAGO STREET 

 

 REMOVE TWO-HOUR PARKING ON THE EAST SIDE OF 

 NORTH 9TH STREET FROM WEST HIGHLAND AVENUE 

 TO WEST WINNEBAGO STREET 

 

 REMOVE NO PARKING ON THE EAST SIDE OF 

 NORTH 9TH STREET FROM WEST WINNEBAGO STREET 

 TO THE ALLEY, BETWEEN 7:00 AM AND 6:00 PM 

 

Dear Alderman Bauman: 

 

In compliance with your request, and the request of the developers of The Brewery Complex to 

better accommodate short term parkers and to also encourage turnover parking for entertainment 

purposes in the area, legislation will be prepared for consideration at the next Public Safety 

Committee meeting to install the above-captioned parking restrictions. 

 

We will prepare the necessary legislation that will be heard at the next Public Safety Committee 

meeting, so that you may support it to final passage. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

 

 

Jeffrey S. Polenske, P.E. 

City Engineer 

 

JCB:clm 

 

c:  Common Council 

 



September 21, 2016 

 

Honorable Robert Bauman 

Alderman, 4th Aldermanic District 

Room 205, City Hall 

 

Subject:  4th ALD. DIST. - FILE #160671 

 INSTALL NO PARKING ON THE SOUTH SIDE OF 

 WEST CLYBOURN STREET FROM NORTH 3RD STREET 

 TO A POINT 70 FEET EAST 

 

Dear Alderman Bauman: 

 

This is in response to a request from a City resident to install the above-captioned parking 

restriction. 

 

Our traffic engineering staff has investigated this request and found north bound motorists on North 

3rd Street have a difficult time seeing traffic traveling west bound on West Clybourn Street when 

vehicles park close to the corner. Therefore, in the interest of public safety, we recommend 

installing this restriction to increase cross traffic visibility at the intersection. 

 

We will prepare the necessary legislation for the next Public Safety Committee meeting, so that you 

may support it to final passage. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

 

 

Jeffrey S. Polenske, P.E. 

City Engineer 

 

JCB:clm 

 

c:  Common Council 

 



.September 21, 2016 

 

Honorable Mark A. Borkowski 

Alderman, 11th Aldermanic District 

Room 205, City Hall 

 

SUBJECT: 11th ALD. DIST. - FILE #160671 

 INSTALL NO STOPPING 3:00 PM TO 5:00 PM ON 

 SCHOOL DAYS EXCEPT BUSES ON THE NORTH SIDE OF 

 WEST HOLT AVENUE FROM SOUTH 37TH STREET 

 TO SOUTH 39TH STREET 

 

Dear Alderman Borkowski: 

 

In compliance with your request on behalf of Audubon School to aid in the loading of students onto 

buses, legislation will be prepared for consideration at the next Public Safety Committee meeting to 

install the above-captioned parking restriction. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

 

 

Jeffrey S. Polenske, P.E. 

City Engineer 

 

JCB:clm 

 

c:  Common Council 

 



September 21, 2016 

 

Honorable Jose G. Perez 

Alderman, 12th Aldermanic District 

Room 205, City Hall 

 

SUBJECT: 12th ALD. DIST. - FILE #160671 

 INSTALL TWO-HOUR PARKING ON SUNDAY 9:00 AM TO 9:00 PM 

 ON THE EAST SIDE OF SOUTH CESAR E. CHAVEZ DRIVE FROM 

 WEST GREENFIELD AVENUE TO A POINT 150 FEET NORTH 

 

Dear Alderman Perez: 

 

In compliance with your request on behalf of a local business owner, legislation will be prepared for 

consideration at the next Public Safety Committee meeting to install the above-captioned parking 

restriction. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

 

 

Jeffrey S. Polenske, P.E. 

City Engineer 

 

JCB:clm 

 

c:  Common Council 

 



September 28, 2016 

  

  

Honorable Robert G. Donovan 

Alderman, 8th Aldermanic District 

Room 205, City Hall 

  

SUBJECT: 8th ALD. DIST. - FILE #160671 

          EXCEPTION TO ALTERNATE-SIDE NIGHT PARKING ON 

          SOUTH 31ST STREET FROM WEST LAPHAM STREET 

          TO WEST MITCHELL STREET 

          

Dear Alderman Donovan: 

  

In compliance with your request, legislation will be prepared for consideration at the next Public 

Safety Committee meeting to add the above location to the list of streets on which overnight parking 

is allowed on both sides of the street from March 2nd to November 30th. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

 

 

Jeffrey S. Polenske, P.E. 

City Engineer 

 

JCB:clm 

 

c:  Common Council 

 



September 28, 2016 

  

  

Honorable Robert G. Donovan 

Alderman, 8th Aldermanic District 

Room 205, City Hall 

  

SUBJECT:    8th ALD. DIST. - FILE #160671 

          EXCEPTION TO ALTERNATE-SIDE NIGHT PARKING ON 

          SOUTH 32ND STREET FROM WEST SCOTT STREET 

          TO WEST MADISON STREET 

          

Dear Alderman Donovan: 

  

In compliance with your request, legislation will be prepared for consideration at the next Public 

Safety Committee meeting to add the above location to the list of streets on which overnight parking 

is allowed on both sides of the street from March 2nd to November 30th. 

  

Sincerely, 

 

 

 

Jeffrey S. Polenske, P.E. 

City Engineer 

 

JCB:clm 

 

c:  Common Council 

 

 


